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Once again we’ve had a busy 
month .Our Spring Fayre held on 
17th May was a huge success  and 
we’ve managed to capture a few 
photos from the event.  

Our community groups are active 
and we have some reports of 
what’s been happening  in and 
around Quedgeley.  

We’ve a report from our own 
Tea@2. They celebrated VE Day in 
their own lively way. Unfortunately 
they have now finished for the 
summer and will return  on 10th 
September.   

Finally if  you’ve an article that 
you would like published in our 
magazine please contact me. My 
details are in the magazine.  

Enjoy the read 

Fr. Hugh  

From your Editor - Fr. Hugh Broad 
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Out and about  with  

 Revd. Mark 

 

Like any occupation, it is an agreeable, helpful and healthy thing to meet my peers 
from time to time. I have been meeting the ministers from Methodist and Grace 
Churches along with representatives from Sportily, the Christian sports mentoring 
charity who work in Quedgeley and Hardwicke for the last few years.  

Recently I have been also meeting a pastor from One Church who lives in Quedgeley. 
We pray together, learn from each other and encourage each other. We come from 
different backgrounds and expressions of church and we disagree on many things but 
we are agreed to disagree well because we recognise in each other our deep faith in 
Jesus. 

 Working together we hope to bring 'Open the Book', which is a simple re-enacting of bible stories in a non-
evangelising way into schools which do not yet have it. Most recently we have created a sign for the Town Council 
notice boards with simple information about the worship in the three churches and contact information with links to 
our websites. It is a great joy to work and pray together in the light of Christ. 

 

Mark 

What I am praying about 
There are times when prayer does not come easily and sometimes I am asked 
how to pray at those times. I pass on the good counsel that I received at those 
times and that is to use one of two prayers, whichever feels right. One is called the 
Jesus prayer. There are many slight variations but the one I use goes like this:  

 

Jesus Christ, Son of the Living God, have mercy on me, a sinner ... (repeat 
slowly and with regular breathing until you are ready) ... AMEN 

 

The other is simple a call to Jesus: 

 

Maranatha, come Lord Jesus ... (repeat slowly and with regular breathing 
until you are ready) ... AMEN 

 

'Maranatha' simply means 'come Lord' in Aramaic, the language of Jesus. Whichever feels right, when I am feeling a 
little lost I have found it best to keep it simple. It's like saying SOS or mayday when we are lost at sea - a simple, to 
the point cry for help. Give these prayers a try! 
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“Times and Seasons” - the Christian Year  

A look at the various seasons of the Church Calendar: the month of 

June brings us to the feast of PENTECOST. By Fr. Ian Robb 

On the night before his arrest, Jesus gave the disciples a promise: “I will ask the Father and 
He will give you another Comforter, the Spirit of Truth...” and on the day we now call Ascension 
Day he gave them this instruction: “Stay in the city until you are clothed with power from on 
high...”  

During a period of forty days, they had become aware that Jesus was indeed alive, victorious 
over death, and no longer limited by the human condition. The time had come to return to the 
Godhead; naturally, they were sad at the thought of life without him and wondered how they could continue his work. 
“I will not leave you bereft..” was his reassurance; it must have very difficult for them to wait and see what would 
happen, while all the time wondering if they too would be arrested.  

Fifty days after Passover, on the day of Pentecost (from the Greek word “pentekoste” - fiftieth) when the first corn 
harvest was being celebrated, the events described by St Luke in the Acts of the Apostles took place. The twelve 
disciples (Matthias had by this time been elected to their number) and their companions – including Mary the mother 
of Jesus – were aware of a new awareness within and among them. The fear had gone, the doubts had been lifted, 
thee coldness of bereavement had been replaced by the warmth of life and love. Recounting the events, they 
struggled to describe them, comparing them to the great natural forces of wind and fire – the basic elements of 
creation itself.  

They knew then that the promise Jesus had given them had come true. He was still among them, but in a new and 
even more powerful way. They were still in the city, but now the time had come to move on. The ability to “speak in 
other tongues” was a sign that they were to reach to other peoples and nations and that they were to be channels for 
God's saving love to flow around the world. They were no longer disciples – people who sat at the Master's feet, 
learning from him. The Spirit of God had confirmed them in their faith and was preparing them to be Apostles – those 
who are “sent out” - Greek, apo-stello – to send out – to work for God.  

The feast of Pentecost is therefore the birth-day of the Church Universal, when the Spirit of God came to empower 
that small group to go out and perform the mission entrusted to them by the risen Christ himself. Having been 
baptised in water, they were now immersed in the Holy Spirit and reborn into a new calling.  

The risen Lord is no longer present to the Church in the body of his flesh; the Church is now to be the new body of 
Christ, filled with his life through the gift of the Spirit. It follows that when we celebrate the feast of Pentecost, we are 
not just remembering a famous event in the Church's history. The Holy Spirit of God is as active in the Church as he 
was in the days of those first Christians. Whenever Baptism, Confirmation, and Ordination are celebrated, there the 
Spirit is at work. Whenever a penitent is forgiven, whenever a sick or dying person is anointed, whenever Christian 
marriage is celebrated, there the Spirit is at work. And when bread and wine are consecrated by a priest, we may be 
sure that the spiritual presence of Christ is given to us.  

This year, 50 days (Pentecost) after Easter (Passover) falls on 8th June; we hope that you will “stay in the city” - St 
James Quedgeley – and celebrate the coming of the Holy Spirit on each one of us, that we may be given strength for 

God's service.  

One of the challenges in awakening our care for creation is how separate we are 
from the world around us. It is sometimes moments of joyful reconnection that stir our 

hearts to care. Earlier this week I was passing a 
normally very still small pond in our garden when 
there was a decisive wobble of the surface weeds 
and I realised that a frog had made a home there. 
Standing back and watching using my imagination to 
engage in this creature's beautiful, if sometimes 
harsh world was just one of those moments of joy for 
me. Have you spotted something remarkable in the 
creation around you this week? Have you spotted the 
red kites that have become familiar about Quedgeley 
or perhaps a fleeting glimpse of a bat at dusk or a 
kingfisher on the canal? Let me know on facebook or 
email: drmarksid@gmail.com 

 

Creation Care - spot something remarkable, challenge to you! 

mailto:drmarksid@gmail.com
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From the Editor’s desk  

I start with a story of two men! 

One of them sadly died and was taken up into heaven.  An Angel was sent to meet him and 
lead him to his home in Heaven. Off they went to a very large and tasty house in a lovely area. 
The Angel told the man that this was to be home in Heaven. He was quite surprised and 
impressed! He asked why he had been so fortunate? 

The answer came to say this - 'Every time in your life on earth that you SMILED, a brick was 
added to your home in Heaven!  Because you led a happy and helpful life this is your reward! 

Some time later the second man also died. In the same way an Angel was sent to meet him 
and lead him to his home in Heaven. But when they got there it was a very different result - a 
small home for him! Not surprisingly he was not happy! When he protested the Angel told him 
that when he was on earth he led a miserable life with little to smile about!  Hence the 
difference - NOT MANY BRICKS!! 

I remember this story from long, long ago when I was in Sunday School and afterwards me 
and my mates went around with dirty grins on our faces - just in  case! 

 

I use this little parable to introduce this second part of the three 
parts of the Focus on the Foundations of Faith on which a Parish 
is built. 

So - yes we really do believe that being the life of the parish is a 
source of FUN ! It is to be ENJOYED and we need to show  by 
our way of life just how much it means to us.  

 

As I write we are preparing to take part in the funeral of dear Father Gordon one of our brother 
priests in this Parish of St James. If ever there was a person who showed just what FUN could 
be in our Christian witness it was this dear man who will  be .long remembered as one who 
showed just what being a Christian witness was all about. 

In this issue of Around the Spire you will find the last of Fr Gordon's series on the Ministry of 
Healing. I do urge you to read this it speaks volumes of what our Faith is all about! 

 

I conclude this Editorial by returning to the story which I started. In this story - dear Gordon as 
you go to Heaven you will find many of THOSE BRICKS awaiting you! 

 

FR HUGH 

 

In this the second part of Fr. Hugh’s series of 

articles, Fr. Hugh explores how ‘Fun’ plays an 

important part in church life. 

Gloucester Neighbourhood 

Policing 

PCSO Addinall was joined by representatives 

from the Town and City Councillors at Tesco’s. 

The MP for Gloucester and our own Revd. Mark.  

The meetings are held every 3 weeks to give the 

public the opportunity to meet with the Police, 

their Councillors, MP and St. James’  Church. 

Meeting dates are:-  19th June, 10th July, 21st 

August, 11th September all from 4pm—6pm. So 

why not pop along to Tesco on those dates and 

find out more about what’s going on in your 

community? 
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The Church’s Healing Ministry (4) 

by Fr. Gordon 

Prior to his death in April, Fr. Gordon wrote four articles on the healing ministry. In this the 

final article, Gordon opens up about his own illness and how prayer was such a powerful 

component in helping him to continue and lead as much of a normal life as he could. 

 

The Church’s Healing Ministry is full of hope, it is exciting and we can see its results. 

I’d like to conclude this short series with a couple of personal anecdotes or case studies, if you like. 

The first comes from my time as Curate. It involved a senior member of the Church there - We’ll call him 
Michael for simplicities sake. Michael was a very fit and active man in his late seventies, a leading man in 
the congregation. He toiled constantly in the Lord’s service. 

One day he told us that he had undertaken some tests at the hospital and had been diagnosed with an 
aggressive Leukaemia and the medics had given him six months to live. As you can imagine, it was 
devastating news.  

We prayed for him and laid hands on him and one Sunday evening a few weeks later, we held our 
periodic Healing Service. Michael came forward to the communion rail to receive prayer and hands were 
laid on him. He told us he was going to the hospital the following morning for further tests and a ‘progress’ 
report. 

The following evening Michael rang me to tell me that his tests had all proved to be negative and that the 
doctors could find no trace of the Leukaemia in his body. It was a Miraculous Healing. 

The last I heard is that Michael, now in his nineties, is fit and continuing his work for the Lord.  

The second comes from closer to home. In August 2015 after a biopsy, a lump 
in my neck was diagnosed as being malignant. It was a secondary cancer, but 
the prime site couldn’t be found. The tumour was surgically removed and 
following a six week course of radiotherapy I was pronounced clear of cancer, 
with a less than 2% chance of the secondary returning. 

By the summer of 2019, a series of tests, scans and a biopsy revealed that the 
tumour had, indeed, returned and into my back. I undertook another course of 
radiotherapy. 

In February 2020 my consultant told us that medically I couldn’t be ‘cured’ but 
my condition could be ‘managed’. Since that time I have endeavoured to carry 
on as normally as possible. 

After a couple of years I was curious as to ‘how long I had got’ so I 
euphemistically asked my consultant ‘When these tumours return are they usually aggressive?’ ‘Oh, yes,’ 
he replied ‘very, but yours seems to be indolent! (Sounds like one of my old school reports!) ‘I have no 
medical explanation for this – it can only be prayer …’ 

Well there’s certainly been a lot of prayer. Gratefully, I seem to have been on the receiving end of the 
whole range of the Church’s healing ministry – Prayer both public, in services and in private, hands have 
been laid on me, I have been anointed regularly and have received a huge amount of pastoral care from 
both Ordained and lay members of the congregation at St James.  

This is not to forget a huge input from those who serve as professionals in the Health Service. I must 
have been ministered to by up to fifty medical professionals over the last five years, without exception 
they have been kind, patient and always appeared to have my best interests at heart.  

I have felt totally at peace throughout the whole process. I have been blessed by meeting so many kind 
and caring people. In a sense, it appears that my illness has been part of my life’s blessing.   

All this goes alongside the unstinting full time carer at home who promised, over fifty years ago ‘in 
sickness and in health’ I’m sure she never appreciated the full implication of what that meant to her. 
Another blessing. 

I hope that you have enjoyed reading this short series about the Healing Ministry and have found it 
helpful.  
 

Gordon 
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                        Severnvale WI 

Following the business side of the meeting, our VE Day Street Party Celebration 
commenced,  with tables covered in Union Jack table cloths and flags, piled high with 
sandwiches and cakes with music of the era playing in the background. A themed quiz 
was held on all things war years related. The hall resounded with chatter and laughter.  

Ann, our Social Secretary has booked a trip to the Silk Mill at Beckford on 18
th
 June, 

there are still places available if anyone would like to go. Contact details at the bottom.  

Iris our Pub Lunch Host finds interesting Pubs for our group to enjoy a Lunchtime meal on the last Friday of each 
month. 

We meet on the first Tuesday of every month, (apart from August) from 10:00 to 12:30 at Quedgeley Community 
Centre, School Lane. Come along and see what the WI is all about, meet new people and make new friends. It ’s 
not just Jam and Jerusalem. 

Anyone interested in coming to either the WI meeting or the Craft Club would be more than welcome, please text 
Jilly on 07368222065 or email jillyhw.290355@gmail.com, we’d love to meet you. The cost of craft sessions is 
usually between £4 and £5, which covers the cost of the hall and craft materials and is held at the same place on 
the second Tuesday of each month. 

      Quedgeley WI  
The month of May for WI's  means it is time for Resolutions, when members choose and vote on important issues on 
which they want the National Federation of Women's Institutes to campaign.  After the usual business and the voting 
the meeting is followed by a Social Evening which usually consists of a quiz and 
refreshments, something that everyone always enjoys.   

We are almost half way through the year but there are still some interesting talks to 
look forward to.  In June we will hear about the Life and Times of an Adult Tutor and 
in July there will be a talk on Volunteering at an Elephant Sanctuary, with a 
competition of an animal photograph. There will be no meeting in August as we have 
our annual Summer Outing and in September we will have a return visit from Paul 
Murphy with another of his entertaining and informative talks, this time on Charlie 
Chaplin.   

With the AGM in November and a Social 
Evening and American Supper in December we 
will finish off another interesting and enjoyable year. We meet at 7.30pm on the 
second Wednesday of every month in Quedgeley Village Hall and if anyone is 
interested, either as a visitor or new member, they will be made very welcome. 
More information can be found on our website www.quedgeleywi.co.uk or on 
facebook.com/quedgeleywi  

Our Summer Quiz Night is at The Thatch on Friday 18th July. First 

question at 7.00pm. £10pp entry and teams of up to six welcome. We 

are restricted on space so enter with your team name ASAP. 

Quedgeley Show is at Severn Vale School on Sunday 17th August with 

the usual competitions for fruit and veg as well as photography, handicrafts. Dog Show. We have a full programme of 

entertainment (bands, singers, Morris Dancers, etc), both in and outside of the school and to date some 30 plus 

stands and stalls are booked in. We have a well known celebrity coming along. 

Due to the success of the Evening of Music and Song held earlier this year, we are doing another based on Last 

Night of the Proms on Friday 7th November in Severn Vale School. This will embrace Remembrance tide. Almost 

ready to publicise and book tickets, just tidying up the programme with the help of our superior participants. 

 So there you have it. We thank all of those who support us (Tesco, The Thatch. Severn Vale School, Classic Caffe, 

and many others) and we are always pleased to welcome you to all of our events - or maybe you might like to join 

us?  

Steve Smith, Chairman 2024-26 

Quedgeley, Castle Tump, Tibberton 

& Taynton all 100yrs old this year 

Quedgeley WI meeting during a power cut 1971, 

recognise anyone? —photo courtesy of Caroline 

Meek Memories of Quedgeley 

mailto:jillyhw.290355@gmail.com
http://www.quedgeleywi.co.uk/


 8 

Tea@2 celebrated VE day on Wednesday 7th  a day earlier!  There was the usual 

cake, scones, biscuits, quiches and crisps. Tricia made a cheesecake and decorated it 

in Union Jack colours, Lin provided a  delicious fruit cake, whilst Ann provided her 

famous flap jacks and Pat her yummy fruit bread.  A World War II quiz prompted folk to 

think and our usual Bingo game  brought to a close the session. Music from the Second 

World War added to  the afternoon entertainment.  

VE Day 2025  at Saint James’  

On 8th May 2025 a VE Day Service was held at 

Saint James’. Wreaths were laid and prayers 

were said.  A day to reflect, to remember, give 

thanks and pray for future peace. It was good to 

see youngsters from a nearby school taking part.  

STJs  Every Sunday from 11.30am 

Guitars, music, song and dance! We have it 

all at STJ’s worship on a Sunday morning.  

The Revd. Mark joined in the fun with the 

inflatable guitars and the children loved it.  

STJ’s is a family service aimed at the 

youngsters in our parish but from 

attendance the not so young love it too.   

So why don’t you come along on a Sunday 

morning and see for yourself. Refreshments 

are available from 11.30am  

Guitars, Music and Fun!  
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Spring Fayre May 2025 

It was a very busy day. It kicked off around 9.00am with gazebo’s being erected, plants being moved and sorted 

ready for the plant stall,  general stall holders arriving and preparing for the 12noon start. Dr. Bike was on hand 

ready to register bikes and give bikes a maintenance check to ensure they were safe for the road.  There was a Jam 

and Pickle stall, soft toys, knitted goods, Bric Brac, Street food, BBQ and several more. Our thanks to Gloucester 

Charter Band and Love2Sing who provided the entertainment. A raffle with a first prize of £100 attracted quite a 

number of folk, whilst the raffle for a bottle of whisky tempted a few more.   The refreshment area was busy all day 

selling tea, coffee or cold drinks. Scrumptious cakes all baked by members of the congregation were too soon 

devoured.  Our thanks go to the people who washed up all the empty plates and all the helpers and volunteers who 

worked so hard. Also a big thank you to the members of the public who supported us.  

The good news is that all the hard work was not in vain. We made just over £3,400 including £1,550 from the raffle.  
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Poem by  Jean Macarty 

From your neighbourhood 

to  

Theresa from Tesco’s!   

Lorraine Campbell, Mayor of Gloucester 

arrived totally unexpected to a Knit and 

Natter Group meeting and presented 

Theresa with The Mayor’s Medal.  It is in 

recognition of her exceptional contribution 

over the years to the community of 

Gloucester.  Theresa was completely 

overwhelmed  thanking everyone who had 

supported her over the years.  ‘Without 

you’ she said ‘I couldn’t do what I do’. 
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South west Ambulance Service have kindly 

offered to provide a defibrillator awareness 

session for our residents and users of our 

centres. This session is scheduled to take 

place at the Quedgeley Community Centre in 

hall 2 on Thursday 24th July 2025 between 

6.30pm—8.30 pm and is free of charge.  

If you would like to be included in the session 

please contact the Town Council Office on 

01452 721552 to be added to the session.  

Field Court Infants  were 

very lucky to be visited by 

Kylie, a dental nurse from 

St. James' Dental Practice, 

who came to speak to them 

about the importance of 

good dental hygiene. She 

taught  about having a 

healthy, balanced diet to 

ensure their teeth stay 

healthy and spoke to them 

about how to clean their 

teeth properly.  

Clearwater pupils love Maths!  A competition was held 
focussing  on pattern. Their models were so impressive and 
they were extremely proud to showcase their amazing efforts! 
There were lots of entries and the youngsters produced some 

excellent designs.  

Like all year 6 pupils it was time to take their SATS 

exams at Field Court Junior Academy. It can be quite 

a daunting time for all pupils and a little 

encouragement from the Head and Deputy Head goes 

along way!  

A FREE breakfast was served from 8.00am to all Yr. 6 

pupils during the week, to give them a great start to 

the day.  

We wish all  Yr 6 pupils in our local primary schools 

all the very best in their SATS exams.  
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Coffee & Cake 

Saint James’ Church  

Thursday 25th  

September  

10.00am -  12noon 

 

Around our Community 

VE celebrations at The Royal British Legion were held in glorious sunshine. Lots of people attended and a 

wonderful cream tea was prepared by Carol Bratty and Tony Cockerton. The Mayor of Gloucester also attended the 

event. 

During Mental Health Awareness week 

Sunflowers wanted to highlight the 200 

teenagers lost to suicide every week in 

the UK. The shoes in the picture are to 

honour those lives lost and the young 

people left behind—young people who 

have lost their friends, young people who 

have lost their siblings.  

Sunflower Suicide Support provide care 

and understanding for bereaved 

teenagers in Gloucestershire. Their 

Family Support Worker is currently supporting 41 young people and their families 

through suicide bereavement. You can donate to their cause and make a 

difference it isn’t too late https://justgiving.com/campaign/sunflowersfamilysponsor 

James Hopkins Trust has 

bagged £1,500 from 

Tesco’s Stronger Starts 

The funds will go towards their 

Holiday  respite provision and provide 

a nursing led holiday club  

where all medical and 

social needs are met  

 

https://justgiving.com/campaign/sunflowersfamilysponsor
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We have some ‘hello’s and ‘goodbye’s’ this month.  We have welcomed Sarah Carr into the office as our new 
Administrative Assistant and who takes the place of Mrs Hughes who left recently having taken early retirement.  At 
the same time, we said goodbye to Cllr Shelley Potter who has decided to resign from her role at the moment due to 
work constraints and we would like to thank her for all of her hard work over the last 12 months and wish her all the 
best in the future.  Following on from this, we are moving towards our Annual Council Meeting where a new Chair 
and Vice Chair will be elected for the year and all the existing councillors will chose their committees for the year.  
We are excited to say that we have 2 new councillors starting in May so that will mean we will only have 2 vacancies 

on the council. If by reading this you are curious of the role of being a Town 
Councillor then now really is the time to join.   
 
By the time you read this we shall have held the Annual Parish Assembly. This year 
it is on the same night as the Annual Council Meeting and which is scheduled to start 
beforehand.  This is a chance for local residents to come along and meet the 
councillors in a relaxed and informal manner.   
 
Events: We have decided this year not to hold our Annual Dog Show which was 
scheduled for Sunday 8

th
 June 2025.  The councillors felt that their attention needs to 

focus at the moment on more pressing matters, such as an increasing amount of vandalism and anti social 
behaviour around Quedgeley and Kingsway and therefore their efforts are going towards meeting with the relevant 
authorities with a view to tackling and overcoming this problem as soon as possible.  Joined up meetings with 
neighbouring councils are also taking place with regards to the current infrastructure and the impact of new 
developments on our roads.  We therefore apologise for any inconvenience caused this year but we are confident 
we will be back next year bigger and better and feel that sometimes other matters are just more important.   
 

Cllr Nick Lee laid the wreath on behalf of the Council at the VE Day service at St James’ War 
Memorial on 8

th
 May 2025.  It was lovely to see so many people there, including all the children from 

the local schools.   
 
The Annual Accounts have now been audited by the Independent Auditor and are due to be sent to 
the External Auditor on the 20

th
 May 2025.  There were no exceptions found by the auditor and the 

Public Rights Notice will commence on Monday 2
nd

 June 2025 providing local residents an 
opportunity to come and view the accounts at a time agreed.   

 
As we have briefly mentioned, we are currently experiencing hugh amounts of 
vandalism and anti social behaviour which is not only mindless but is costly to you 
the tax payer.  Our message to our residents is that if you see anything that you 
feel is not acceptable, please call the Police so that they are aware of the situation, 
rather than reporting it to the council retrospectively.  We are trying hard to deal 
with this problem but as you can imagine it is a never ending problem.   
 
We are excited to announce that additional play equipment is due to be installed at 
Druids Oak Playpark following feedback from the community.  This is work in 
progress so look out for some positive changes and thank you to everyone who 
contacted this council with so many ideas to consider. 
 
We are also reviewing Bristol Road Rec with monies put aside to improve this 
facility too.  The Town Council’s Future Group meets regularly to discuss council 
aspirations and identify projects that can take place to benefit the community and 
it’s a very satisfying feeling when projects are fulfilled.   
 
All of the above is hard work and various projects are split amongst councillors and 
committees.  If this is something that might interest you, we still have some 
vacancies on the council.  If you are concerned about how much time you need to 

commit, then please feel free to come along to the meetings to observe first   Any information on the role of a 
councillor can be obtained by contacting the Town Council Office on 01452 721552. 
 
 
The Town Council Office is situated in the same retail park as Matalan so please do pop in and meet your friendly 
town council staff.  Our normal opening times are Mondays – Fridays, 9.30am – 2.30pm.  We are also available on 
email, Office@quedgeley-tc.gov.uk or you can visit our website on Quedgeley Town Council (quedgeley-tc.gov.uk).  

  Quedgeley  

Town Council 

 

TEA@2 has now finished for their summer break.  We shall be back on Wednesday 10th September. 

We wish you all a relaxing and enjoyable summer!  

mailto:Office@quedgeley-tc.gov.uk
https://www.quedgeley-tc.gov.uk/
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Priest –in– Charge 

Revd. Mark Siddall 

Land Line 

01452 722916 

Mobile Email address 

drmarksid@gmail.com 

Assistant Priests 

Revd. Canon Hugh Broad 

 

01452 541078 

 

07928455674 

 

hugh.broad@yahoo.co.uk 

Revd. Ian Robb 01452 676059 07962469250 irobb925@gmail.com 

Revd. Canon M. Garland 01452 720872 07974066929 michaelgarland368@btinternet.com 

Revd. Ann Morris   rev.ann@btinternet,com 

The Venerable David Sutch 01452 552926 07948370054 vendavid196@gmail.com 

Revd. David Humphries 01452 529582  fr.didds@virginmedia.com 

CHURCHWARDENS    

Mrs Jackie Broad 01452 541078 07928862976 60jackie60broad@gmail.com 

Mr Andrew Wakely 01452 722528 07879883091 andrewmwakely@gmail.com 

PCC Secretary    

Mrs Lu Pearce  07922115062 androulapearce@hotmail.co.uk 

Safeguarding Officer    

Liz Keenan 01452 722320  mrs.e.keenan@btinternet.com 

PCC Treasurer - 

Mr Ian Pearce 

 

  

 

07867502469 

 

ianlu123@hotmail.com 

Tea@2 

Mrs Jackie Hall 

 

01452 721062 

 

07853217954 

 

jackiehall1854@gmail.com 

Organist—Chris Baldwin  07811589867 cpbaldwin359@gmail.com  

Bell Ringers—Anne Heron  07365 831182 anneheron@gmail.com 

Open the book—Liz Keenan 01452 722320  mrs.e.keenan@btinternet.com 

Altar Servers—Angela Hughes  07984265977 angelajeanhughes@hotmail.co.uk 

    

    

    

    
www.quedgeleychurch.org.uk  

www.facebook.com/saintjameschurchquedgeley 

Printed by Alpha Colour Printers Ltd. GL2 2AA. 01452 887000 

Who’s Who in the Parish Church 

Living and loving God, we pray that all of 

Quedgeley will live ever closer to your loving 

presence and purpose today and always. AMEN  

mailto:cpbaldwin359@gmail.com
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